
 

MINUTES  

BLOOMFIELD SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION  

REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

Tuesday, May 9, 2023 (6:00 PM)  
 

 
ROLL CALL  

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Dale Maes  

Tony DeHerrera  

Ben Woody, Jr.  

Joel Gunn  

David Salcido  

 
 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  None 

 
SUPERINTENDENT: Dr. Kimberly Mizell 

 

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:    See Sign-In Sheet 
 

   

1.0 CALL TO ORDER  

1.1 Invocation, Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag and Determination of Quorum 

The Bloomfield School District Board of Education held a board meeting on Tuesday, May 9, 2023 at 6:00 

p.m., in the Administration Building Boardroom, 325 N Bergin Lane, Bloomfield, NM 87413. A 

determination of a quorum was made followed by the invocation and Pledge of Allegiance. 

The meeting was called to order at 6:08 p.m. 

2.0 MEETING AGENDA  

2.1 Approval of Meeting Agenda 

The meeting agenda was reviewed with no changes noted.  

Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of the current meeting agenda  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (Tony DeHerrera) Moved, Member (David Salcido) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of the current meeting agenda'. Upon a roll call vote being taken, the 

vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

3.0 CONSENT AGENDA  

3.1 Approval of Consent Agenda to include Previous Meeting Minutes and Travel Requests  

Minutes from April 4, 2023 Regular Board Meeting.  

Travel Requests as follows:  

*April 22, 2023: Irrational Numbers Institute, Espanola, NM  



*May 8, 2023: MTLN Observe First Grade Math at El Camino Real Elementary, Santa, NM  

*May 10-12, 2023: Gov2Gov, Bernalillo, NM 

*May 31-June 3, 2023: NMSBA Law Conference, Albuquerque, NM 

*October 19-22, 2023: International NMASBO Conference, National Harbor, Maryland  
Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of the consent agenda.  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (Joel Gunn) Moved, Member (Tony DeHerrera) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of the consent agenda'. Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote was: 

Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

4.0 BUSINESS CONSENT AGENDA  

4.1 Approval of Business Consent Agenda  

Business Consent Agenda includes Budget Increase, Transfer and Maintenance BARs for April 2023.  

Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of the Business Consent Agenda  

ORIGINAL - Motion  

Member (David Salcido) Moved, Member (Ben Woody, Jr.) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of the Business Consent Agenda'. Upon a roll call vote being taken, the 

vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

5.0 SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT/DISCUSSION  

5.1 Report & Discussion of District Activities - Dr. Mizell 

Dr. Mizell provided a typed report to Board Members during the workshop detailing updates for the 

Maintenance Department, Athletic Events and Personnel News. Dr. Mizell reviewed what was discussed in the 

workshop. Upcoming District projects to include Blanco HVAC EBI system upgrades and using old HVAC 

parts throughout the District. Intercom systems to be installed at BHS and MAJH. Materials for the BHS 

auditorium roof will soon be available to complete this project. Also mentioned was the re-keying of District 

classrooms so teachers can lock the doors from inside the classrooms. Upcoming training for AED’s, once 

training is complete, the AED’s will be installed throughout the District. Remodeling of the family resource 

center will start this summer. BHS track to be replaced starting May 20th. Summer project are underway. The 

District is currently hiring for many positions. Dr. Mizell thanked everyone in attendance for their support. 

6.0 PRESENTATIONS  

6.1 Board of Education Scholarships - Mr. Maes  

The scholarships will be a one-time award, paid directly to the student’s school of choice after the students has 

presented proof of registration. It is the Board’s belief that we need to encourage student scholarship by 

supporting the development of strong community members. One scholarship will be awarded to a student 

planning on entering any educational field. A second scholarship will be awarded to a student entering any 

college degree program or a technical field certification. 



Mr. Maes greeted the board and audience. He noted that the Board had received six Board of Education 

Scholarship applications. The Board reviewed applicants and looked for community involvement, GPA and 

teacher letters. This year the Board selected Elias Gunn and Adan Benavidez. Both were present to receive the 

scholarships. Congratulation to both.  

 

6.2 NMSBA Excellence in Student Achievement Award - Mr. Maes  

This award, sponsored by the New Mexico School Board Association (NMSBA), is presented to individuals 

selected by the local board of education who have played an important role in improving student achievement 

in their local school district.  
Mr. Maes read the nomination letter out loud to the Board and audience. The recipient has worked for the 

District for over 30 years, first as a EA, a preschool teacher, kindergarten teacher and now as a teacher leader. 

She is a teacher mentor and is highly respected by all who know her. This year the award is presented to Bette 

Stahle. Mrs. Stahle was in attendance to receive the award. Mrs. Sharp stated the students and staff appreciate 

Mrs. Stahle. Dr. Mizell also stated her appreciation to Mrs. Stahle. 

 

6.3 Sally Martinez Memorial Scholarships - Mrs. Spencer  

The scholarships will be a one-time award. Recipients must graduate in good standing from BHS or CYB and 

have attended at least one year at Blanco Elementary. This scholarship is in honor of Mrs. Sally Martinez who 

had a love for teaching and was known for her kind heartedness.  
Mrs. Spencer greeted the board and audience. She mentioned that Mrs. Sally Martinez taught in Blanco for 14 

years. Mrs. Martinez passed away of covid in 2020 and now this scholarship is given in her name to honor her 

legacy. Mrs. Spencer turned the floor over Mr. Martinez to say a few words. Mr. Martinez thanked Dr. Mizell, 

the Board and Mrs. Spencer for all their help and support. Mrs. Spencer presented this year’s two scholarships 

to Adan Benavidez and Annika Page. Annika will be attending UNM in the fall to study nursing. 

Congratulations to both recipients.  

 

6.4 Retirement Plaques - Mr. Maes  

Present retirement plaques to show appreciation for hard work and dedication to the District. Mr. Maes turned 

the floor over to Dr. Mizell. Dr. Mizell stated to work in one District your entire career is very unusual these 

days and both of these men have committed themselves to this community, 25 years for Adam Benavidez and 

30 years for Chad Burkholder. Dr. Mizell states both have been great administrators and a pleasure to work with 

and will be greatly missed. Dr. Mizell wished them the best in their future plans. She also mentions a special 

recognition to both for their service to Bloomfield School District and for being great educators. Dr. Mizell 

thanked both Mr. Benavidez and Mr. Burkholder. Mr. Benavidez and Mr. Burkholder were present to receive 

their retirement plaques. Happy retirement to both. 

 

6.5 District Athletics - Mr. Tensay  

District Athletics presentation to Board Members. Mr. Maes turned the floor over to Mr. Tensay to present on 

Bloomfield Schools District Athletics. Mr. Tensay presented a PowerPoint presentation to the board and 

audience. He discussed the organizational chart for District Athletics. The athletics department oversees the 

high school and junior high athletics, working with both principal, coordinators, trainers and athletic secretaries. 

Athletics has 12 program head coaches which includes the junior high. Total of 70 coaches district wide. Mr. 

Tensay mention he part of his duties include conflict resolution, media relations, NCAA contact, 

marketing/publicity, facilities and fundraisers. Mr. Tensay is also a NMAA/National AD Representative for our 

District and County. He also oversees the event and program management as an athletic director. Budget 

managing, eligibility and policy management are included in Mr. Tensay duties. Mr. Tensay mentioned 

providing professional development for coaches and staff to include new coach orientation and 1Vision 1Mision 

alignment. Mr. Tensay mentioned building relationships by getting to know the community and help the coaches 

feel valued are important. Dr. Mizell thanked Mr. Tensay for all his hard work.   

Mr. Tensay turned the floor over to Tina Griego, the coach of co-ed cheer. She greeted the board and audience. 

She mentioned hosting a camp this year and more boys have been added to the team. The UNM coaches have 

been at many competition watching the boys on the co-ed team compete. Mrs. Griego thanked the board for 

their support.    



Mrs. Corley the volleyball coach and assistant track coach, thanked Dr. Mizell and the board for all their support. 

She mentioned that there are not enough junior high volleyball athletes. Junior high level volleyball is new to 

these athletics. She mentioned the junior volleyball has grown over the years. The high school volleyball team 

was a young team but place third at the Sandia Prep tournament. Mrs. Corley mentioned planning a summer 

kids camp, hosting a camp with a college coach and going to team camps this summer. 

Mr. Mosley the track and field coach stated that they treat track and field as a family. He mentions that we are 

the only school in the state of New Mexico that coaches the junior high athletes with the high school athletes. 

He also provided information from his top ten list of all the track and field events to the board and audience. 

Mr. Mosley is very thankful for the new track that will be replaced this summer. 

Mr. Nelson the softball coach thanked the board and the superintendent for all their support this season. He also 

thanks Mr. Tensay and Mrs. Lucero for their help and support too. He provided an update of the past four years 

coach the softball team. He mentions the softball team has been working hard this season as they prepare for 

the state tournament. Mr. Nelson thanked the rest of the softball coaching staff. The softball program is built on 

integrity, hard work and diversity.  

Mr. Luster the wrestling coach provided an update on the wrestling program to the board and audience. He 

mentioned that this was his first year as head coach. Last year they had four female wrestlers, this year 22 

females started and 10 females completed the season. Bloomfield wrestling had the first female state wrestling 

champion. An eighth grade placed second in state as well. Mr. Luster is expecting an excellent season for next 

year’s female wrestlers. The boys wrestling program went to several tournaments in Arizona and received a lot 

of experience. This season, Bloomfield wrestling won District, won their first Region 1 Tournament and a half 

a point away from winning the State Championship. To complete the season, Bloomfield wrestling had five 

state champions, four males and one female. Mr. Luster thanked Mr. Tensay and the board. 

Mr. Winward the cross country coach provided an update on the program to the board and audience. This year 

Bloomfield hosted a cross country event and many other coaches helped organize this event. He mentioned that 

this year was the first year cross country had a complete girls team. Mr. Winward thanked the board, Mr. Tensay 

and Mrs. Lucero for their support and help.  

Mrs. Jones the girls’ soccer coach provided an update on the program to the board and audience. Mrs. Jones 

states this year’s program had 33 girls’ soccer players. She mentioned the team defeated Kirtland in the first 

round of the playoffs then went to play Albuquerque Academy and finished third.  She also mentioned that 

many soccer players are shared among different sports at Bloomfield High School. Mrs. Jones thanked everyone 

for all the support. 

Mr. Rivers the girls’ basketball coach provided an update on the program to the board and audience. To start 

off the year, a youth camp was presented, many youth players came to participate. Analyss Benally a college 

athlete was present at this event. The team participated in three tournaments this season. Placed fifth at the 

Shiprock tournament and first at the Cuba Tournament. The Lady Cats did make the state tournament, won 

against Highland then went to The Pit. Mr. Rivers stated that the program is based on four core values character, 

fundamentals, hard work and toughness. This summer the team will participate in two camps, one at Fort Lewis 

College and one in Phoenix, Arizona at the Cardinals Stadium. Mr. Rivers thanked Mr. Tensay, coaches, Dr. 

Mizell, and the board. 

Mr. Belveal the baseball coach provided an update on the program to the board and audience. This season the 

team had nine eight graders on the JV team and ended the season with 16 wins. Varsity ended the season with 

17 wins. He is very excited for next year’s season. Mr. Belveal mention that 38 athletes participated this year. 

Varsity scored more runs than last year by 60 runs. Bloomfield had the first most valuable player in the District. 

Played four freshmen in the Artesia Tournament. Mr. Belveal stated he is honored to be part of the District and 

Bloomfield Athletics. 

Mr. Richardson the boys’ basketball coach provided an update on the program to the board and audience. The 

start of the season was up and down. Playing tough competition at the Hope Christian Tournament. Played 

against Artesia. The team made it to the District Championship game and were two possessions away from 

going to the state tournament. Four starting players will be back to play next year. Mr. Richardson thanked 

everyone for all their support. 

Mr. Allcorn the athletic coordinator at Mesa Alta provided an update to the board and audience. He mentioned 

introducing the seventh and eighth graders to the athletic programs at the junior high level to prepare them for 

competing at the high school level. He encouraged coaches to continue to promote student athletes. Mr. Allcorn 

thanked everyone for their support.  

Mr. Stovall the BHS dean of students and athletic coordinator provided an update to the board and audience. 

He mentioned that student academics is important including respect to others. He will be working on the 



Bloomfield Pals program which includes student athletes go to an elementary school wearing their sports jersey 

and reading to students. Mr. Stovall also mentioned being present at sporting events to supervise as the athletic 

coordinator. He states that coaches need to building relationships that are positive for the kids. So the kids have 

a fun experience that builds character, confidence and self-esteem. Mr. Stovall thanked everyone for their 

support. 

Mr. Kovacs the football coach provided an update on the program to the board and audience. Mr. Tensay 

mentioned that Tri City Record has named coach Kovacs “Coach of the Year”. He has been coaching for 31 

years. He has planned many youth camps and will continue this summer. At last year’s football camp, 130 youth 

football players attended this event. Bloomfield has a very successful Yafl program. The seven on seven football 

event will be in July, everyone is welcome to come and watch. 400 kids plan to attend and is an all-day event. 

Mr. Kovacs thanked the Board, Dr. Mizell, Mr. Tensay, coaches and audience. 

7.0 INFORMATION FOR THE BOARD  

7.1 Bloomfield Association of Classroom Teachers (BACT)  

No BACT Representative present. 

7.2 National Education Association (NEA - Bloomfield)  

No NEA Representative present. 

7.3 Public Commentary  

The Bloomfield School District Board of Education welcomes public comments during its regular board 

meetings to offer suggestions on topics relevant to the Bloomfield Schools District. Topics may include 

suggestions for improving district services, policies, items currently on the meeting agenda, and etc. Citizens 

who wish to speak during Board of Education meetings should register with the administration office by noon 

the day preceding the meeting by completing the Request to Address Board form. Your request must be 

confirmed before your name will be placed on the list of possible speakers.   

8.0 ACTION ITEMS  

8.1 Approval of 2023 Election Resolution  

Regular School District Election to be held in the Bloomfield School District No. 6 of the San Juan County on 

November 7, 2023 for the purpose of voting to elect Board Members and Vote on the Public School Capital 

Improvements Tax.  
Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of the 2023 Election Resolution  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (Tony DeHerrera) Moved, Member (David Salcido) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of the 2023 Election Resolution'. Upon a roll call vote being taken, the 

vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

8.2 Approval of FY24 Financial Audit Contract with Jaramillo Accounting Group  

The Audit Contract with Jaramillo Accounting Group has been submitted to the State Auditor's Office for 

approval.  
Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of the FY24 Financial Audit Contract with 

Jaramillo Accounting Group  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (Joel Gunn) Moved, Member (Tony DeHerrera) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of the FY24 Financial Audit Contract with Jaramillo Accounting 

Group'. Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  



Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

8.3 Approval of 3rd Continuation of the Concession Award to DJ's Pizza Place, Owner Dale Maes  

The annual review of the FY23/24 Concession Services Contract with DJ's Pizza Place, owner Dale Maes. 

The RFP states the FY20/21 contract needs to be reviewed annually with the option to be extended for the 

final year.  
Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of 3rd continuation of the Concession Award to 

DJ's Pizza Place  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (Ben Woody, Jr.) Moved, Member (David Salcido) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of 3rd continuation of the Concession Award to DJ's Pizza Place'. 

Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 4 Nay: 0Abstain: 1. The motion ( ). 4 - 0  

Dale Maes Abstain 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

8.4 Approval of Hilcorp Donation to Blanco Elementary  

Hilcorp donation to Blanco Elementary  
Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of Hilcorp Donation  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (David Salcido) Moved, Member (Ben Woody, Jr.) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of Hilcorp Donation'. Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote was: 

Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

8.5 Approval of Fundraiser Requests  

Fundraiser Requests are as follows:  

*Bloomfield High School  

-Computer Science: 3D Printing  

-Esports: Calendar Sales  

-Esports: FlipGive App  

Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of the Fundraiser Requests  

ORIGINAL - Motion  

Member (Joel Gunn) Moved, Member (Tony DeHerrera) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of the Fundraiser Requests'. Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote 

was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 



8.6 Approval of Activity Requests  

Activity Requests as follows:  

*Naaba Ani 4th Grade: Field Day at BHS, Bloomfield, NM 

*Naaba Ani 5th Grade: Field Day at BHS, Bloomfield, NM 

*Naaba Ani 6th Grade: Field Day at BHS, Bloomfield, NM 

*BHS JROTC: Youth Encampment, Fort Bliss, TX 

*BHS FFA: FFA Chapter Train Ride from Durango to Silverton, Durango, CO  
Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of the Activity Requests  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (Joel Gunn) Moved, Member (Tony DeHerrera) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of the Activity Requests'. Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote 

was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

8.7 Approval of Strategic Plan for 2023-2026  

Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of the Strategic Plan for 2023-2026  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (Tony DeHerrera) Moved, Member (Ben Woody, Jr.) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL 

motion 'Superintendent recommends approval of the Strategic Plan for 2023-2026'. Upon a roll call vote being 

taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

8.8 Approval of Academic Calendar for 2023-2024  

The 2023-2024 calendar has a start date of August 14th for transition students, and August 15th for remaining 

students. Graduation will be on May 17th for both BHS and CYB and the last day of school will be May 24th. 

Mondays will be early release days to allow for teacher training. Amended, the wording for 4-year-old and 3 

year old preschool student attending.  

Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of the Academic Calendar for 2023-2024, 

Amended 

ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (David Salcido) Moved, Member (Ben Woody, Jr.) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of the Academic Calendar for 2023-2024'. Upon a roll call vote being 

taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

8.9 Approval of New Speech and Debate Club at BHS  

A new Speech and Debate Club at BHS. This club will give opportunity for student leadership.  
Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of the new Speech and Debate Club at BHS  
ORIGINAL - Motion  



Member (Joel Gunn) Moved, Member (David Salcido) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of the new Speech and Debate Club at BHS'. Upon a roll call vote 

being taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

8.10 Approval of SNP Administrative Assistant Contract Day Increase  

Student Nutrition department to change a employee contract from 210 days to 249 days. Due to increasing 

USDA updates on school meals which requires more time. This position is also monitoring the summer meal 

program which requires additional days to keep the summer program operating.  
Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of SNP contract day increase  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (Tony DeHerrera) Moved, Member (Joel Gunn) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of SNP contract day increase'. Upon a roll call vote being taken, the 

vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

8.11 Approval of SNP Administrative Assistant 1 Stipend  

The SNP Administrative Assistant has taken on additional work due to the SNP bookkeeper vacancy. This 

position has been processing the reimbursement claims and the Student Nutrition budget, that is needed for 

funding.  
Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of SNP Administrative Assistant Stipend  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (Joel Gunn) Moved, Member (Ben Woody, Jr.) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of SNP Administrative Assistant Stipend'. Upon a roll call vote being 

taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

8.12 Approval of SNP Administrative Assistant 2 Stipend  

The SNP Administrative Assistant has taken on additional work due to the SNP bookkeeper vacancy. This 

position has been processing payroll and currently training the new bookkeeper.  
Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval of SNP Administrative Assistant Stipend  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (Tony DeHerrera) Moved, Member (David Salcido) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'Superintendent recommends approval of SNP Administrative Assistant Stipend'. Upon a roll call vote being 

taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 



Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

9.0 EXECUTIVE/CLOSED SESSION  

9.1 Convene to Closed Session. Pursuant to NMSA 1978, §10-15-1 H(2) the Bloomfield Schools Board of 

Education will take action to go into Closed Session to address limited personnel matters. No action will 

be taken in Closed Session. Action, if any, will be taken when the Board reconvenes in Open Session 

following the Closed Session. Authority to conduct a Special Meeting is found in NMSA 1978, §10-15-1 

through 10-15-4, of the New Mexico 'Open Meetings Act'. 

No closed session was called for.  

10.0 RECONVENE TO OPEN SESSION and POSSIBLE ACTION  

10.1 Reconvene to Open Session. As required by Section 10-15-1(J) of the 'Open Meetings Act': The 

only matter discussed during the closed session was limited personnel matters.  

Having no closed session, no convening was called for. 

11.0 ADVANCED PLANNING  

11.1 Upcoming Events:  

*May 15, 2023 - BHS/CYB GPA Car Giveaway  

*May 15, 2023 - BHS Academic Top Ten Awards  

*May 18, 2023 - Promise to Graduate  

*May 19, 2023 - BHS & CYB Graduation  

*June 13, 2023 - Board of Education Meeting  

12.0 ADJOURNMENT  

12.1 Approval to Adjourn Current Board Meeting  

Recommendation: Superintendent recommends approval to adjourn the current board meeting.  
ORIGINAL - Motion  
Member (Ben Woody, Jr.) Moved, Member (Tony DeHerrera) Seconded to approve the ORIGINAL 

motion 'Superintendent recommends approval to adjourn the current board meeting'. Upon a roll call vote 

being taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion Carried. 5 - 0  

Dale Maes Yes 

Tony DeHerrera Yes 

Ben Woody, Jr. Yes 

Joel Gunn Yes 

David Salcido Yes 

 

           Meeting was adjourned at 8:21 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                June 20, 2023 

Board Member Signature    Title    Date Approved 

 

 


